


MINUTES OF PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP SESSION

HELD ON FRIDAY 22 November 2018
Present:  
Anne Raffle
Jill Gracie




Adrian Pomphrey

Brian Doyle, Practice Manager



Janet Carmichael, Assistant Practice Manager
Apologies:
Paul Woodward

1. Minutes of Previous Meeting

Career start nurse – Elizabeth Potter has now started.  She will be with us for two and a half years and is funded by the CCG.
Pharmacy Hub – The Hub is based in Heaton and helps with discharge letters from the hospital and change in medication.  We do have a pharmacist seeing patients for medication reviews on a Wednesday and Friday morning. However, patients with complex issues may have to see the GP.

NHS BigT Party – The Patient Participation Group raised £56.29 for the Alzheimer’s Society.  BD thanked the group for all their hard work on the day.

2. Friends and Family Update
Viewed Friends and Family responses over the last couple of months.  There are a number of ways patients can feedback.  They can put a comment of Facebook, NHS Choices, etc.  Unfortunately people are more likely to put bad comments on these rather than discuss with the practice manager first.   The Group looked at the NHS Choices web site.
3. CQC Visit

BD thanked the members who spoke to the CQC inspector.  The practice should get the final report and rating before Christmas.  AR said she had signed up for the CQC notifications which will get you a link to the report.

4. Shopping Centre Demolition
There has been a rumour that Boots Chemist might be moving to Newcastle City Council side of the building but nothing has been confirmed.

5. AOB

a) Patient Participation Group Forum - AR fed back information regarding the Forum.  This meets six times for Newcastle and six times for Gateshead.  In response to feedback regarding reorganising meetings the CCG arranged to have a steering group meeting.  There is to be a co-chair and will try and represent patients more. The first meeting will be on 4 December.  AR will not be able to make it but will be getting an update on 11 December.
b) Elders council- The council produce a magazine with lots of activities for prevention rather than cure.  The newsletter is quarterly.  There is an e-bulletin every two weeks.
c) Change in Nursing Team – Sister Lewis is leaving to go back into the hospital environment.  However a new nurse should be starting in January.  Although Sister Lewis s part-time the replacement will be full time to meet with demand.

d) Flu Clinics – These went well.  Hopefully we will not run out of the Over 65 flu vaccination.  If we do run out we can refer patients to the Pharmacy and when they run out can give the flu vaccination for the under 65s.

e) Date of next meeting – To be arranged after AR’s meeting on 11th.  
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